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The Chapter members at yesterday's meeting at the Broyhill Inn collaborated on 
the following letter, sent to our Provost today in both hard copy and electronic 
copy.  Martha M. 
 
 
Dear Dr. Gonzalez: 
 
The Appalachian AAUP Chapter met to discuss the recent controversy surrounding 
the case of Dr. Jammie Price.  We support the recommendations of the AAUP 
National office, that you recognize suspension from duties as a serious sanction 
which warrants a faculty due process hearing. 
 
To be clear, we make no determination about the facts or merits of the students’ 
or administration’s case against Dr. Price.  Rather, we are concerned that the 
proper procedure has not been followed. 
 
Whether you call it an “administrative leave with pay,” a “vacation,” or 
something else, not getting to continue one’s classes or go to one’s office 
freely is a sanction.  Indeed, calling a professor’s suspension “an 
administrative leave” is a slipshod misuse of the term, which our Faculty 
Handbook clearly states is something a faculty member requests, not a 
disciplinary or emergency measure.  Our Handbook also makes clear that faculty 
members can be suspended only under certain conditions and, when they are, they 
are told of their right to get, and be granted, a faculty due process hearing. 
 
Moreover, the procedures listed online for handling student complaints about the 
content of professors’ presentations were not followed.  For example, if a 
student complained to an administrator in athletics and then that administrator 
took it to a higher administrator, the proper written procedure for handling 
student complaints listed on the Appalachian Academic Affairs website would have 
been sidestepped.  Students are explicitly told that in these cases (such as 
being offended by content presented by the professor) they are to go directly to 
the professor. If that does not resolve their problem, they are to put their 
complaint in writing and submit it to the department chair, and so on going all 
the way to very specific people named, with contact information listed, on the 
website. 
 



Imposing disciplinary sanctions without faculty input, based on a method of 
student complaint that appears not to have followed the specified procedures, 
makes the administration appear to be unrestrained by our University’s own 
rules.  Imposing a disciplinary action while denying the faculty member 
due-process and access to a hearing by the appropriate faculty committee has the 
appearance, if not the intention, of deliberately by-passing the due-process 
procedures that are outlined both in the Faculty Handbook and the UNC Code.  We 
consider this a serious breach of accepted procedures.  Please rectify this. 
Provide Professor Price with her due process hearing with regard to both the 
merits of the students’ complaints and the suspension itself. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
The Appalachian AAUP Chapter 
 


